Public Comment #30
BOS Rcvd. 9-21-2023

From: Dianne Witwer <diwitwer@yahoo.com>
Sent: Thursday, September 21, 2023 8:32 AM
To: BOS-Clerk of the Board

Subject: Oak Haven Project

Board of Supervisors:

| have viewed the Notice of Public Record on the change involving the removing of the traffic light on the Green Valley
location close to the Oak Haven housing development. As | live on Travois Circle and drive this Green Valley intersection
once or twice a day, | have seen first hand the impact of the traffic that occurs at this intersection. It is a very busy
intersection that is close to a Middle School and has a growing population of citizens that live in this area. This increased
population and daily school attendance stimulate a great deal of traffic in this area especially in the times of dropping off
students in the morning and picking them up at the end of the day.

My beliefs are that the developer is not thinking of the safety and well-being of all our Rescue/El Dorado Hills citizens
that travel this road/intersection everyday. It seems that the developer is simply just thinking about themselves and how
they do not want to absorb the costs for the traffic light. This traffic light should be accrued in their developer costs
instead of expecting the local taxpayers to pay for it. When taking out this traffic light, it is an accident waiting to
happen.

| am totally against the removal of this traffic light.
Respectfully,

Dianne Witwer
3148 Travois Circle
Rescue, CA 95672



